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Friday 19™ November

Dear Parents/Carers

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle
It was wonderful this week to see so many of you in school for parents evening, it really
did feel ‘normal.” Thank you your understanding around the rules, it is not ideal only
allowing one parent or carer but we had to minimise the number of visitors.

This morning we had a few parents for coffee morning and we are starting to plan
events. Although not completely back to pre COVID times (there will be no Christmas
Fair at St Hugh this year) we are planning a number of events.

Next Friday we will be having our first social, a Quiz Night in the school hall. It will begin
at 7.30pm and tickets are available from the school office or Mr Smith priced £2. This is
an adult only event. Then in December we will have a children’s disco and a ‘Break the
Rules Day’ (more information to follow).

We have been in discussion with Public Health and we have decided to go ahead with
Christmas Nativities for Reception, Years 1 and 2. However the events will be more ‘low
key’ than usual and we will have to restrict numbers. The live shows will be subject to
COVID numbers in the area and again updates will be given nearer the time. Dates will
be confirmed next week.

For families new to school the performances are within the school day; 9.30am and 2pm.
We do not have evening performances as the children are too young. Previously we
found many children did not return in the evening and some even fell asleep mid
performance! |

This week the Caritas Ambassadors delivered a ‘mountain’ of food to the Stretford Food
Bank (137 Kilos to be exact!) Thank you all so much for your generosity; giving to those
in need within our local community is a great learning experience for our children who
are always so kind and have such generous spirits.

Thank you for your support.

ML,

M Mountcastle



